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QUEENS CIVIC CONGRESS SUPPORTS JA. ESTATES, COMMUNITY
QUESTIONS ST. JOHN'S DORMS ADJACENT TO LOW-RISE RESIDENCES

The Queens Civic Congress participated in a community meeting, Tuesday, December 11 
called  by  State  Senator  Frank  Padavan  and  concerned  community  residents  about  plans  to 
develop  dormitories  on  Henley  Road  in  Jamaica  Estates.   Vice  President  Harbachan  Singh 
represented  the  coalition  of  over  100 civic,  community,  cooperative,  tenant  and  community 
organizations in the borough of Queens.  Other speakers at the meeting held at P.S. 131 included 
Councilman James Gennaro and Assemblyman Mark Weprin.  Several members of Community 
Board 8 and local civics also attended.  Queens Civic Congress Vice President Singh's statement 
follows:

My name is Harbachan Singh and I am a Vice President of the Queens Civic Congress 
and co-Chair of its Zoning and Code Enforcement Committee.   QCC is an umbrella organization 
of  over 100 neighborhood civic organizations.  I am a member of Queens Community Board 8 
and delegate to the Borough President's Queens General Assembly.   On behalf of the Queens 
Civic Congress, I come here to support the Jamaica Estates community in its opposition to the 
placing of off-campus dorms adjacent to low-rise residences.
 

St.  John's  University  is  a  responsible  neighbor  and must  act  as  such,  especially  after 
making commitments to do so.  It is unbecoming for a respectable institution to act in any other 
way than a respectable way.
 

The Jamaica Estates Community and its elected officials – Councilman James Gennaro, 
Assemblyman  Mark  Weprin  and,  in  particular,  NY  State  Senator  Frank  Padavan  –  have 
eloquently enumerated all  the negative aspects  of this  proposal and have vowed to keep the 
pressure on until a sensible approach is adopted by St. John's.  Each and every concern listed is 
by itself a sufficient reason for St. John's to abandon its proposal.
 
    The Queens Civic Congress joins the Jamaica Estates Association, the neighbors along and 
near Henley Road, community leaders, and elected representatives in communicating our outrage 
and disappointment over the indifference and total disregard by St. John's to the voices of its 
neighbors.   It cannot be.  This project must be stopped.
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[Editor's note: for a previous statement, click here.  
Queens Civic Congress members follow on the next page]

http://queensciviccongress.org/statements/files/2007/2007-11-11_JA_Estates_dorms.pdf


Queens Civic Congress Members
Association of Old Forest Hills ♦ Auburndale Improvement Association ♦ Bayside Civic Database ♦ Bayside  Clear-Spring Council ♦ Bayside 
Hills Civic Association ♦ Bayswater Civic Association ♦ Βay Terrace Community Alliance, Inc. ♦ Bellaire-BellVill Civic Association ♦ Belle 
Harbor Property Owners Association ♦ Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association ♦Bellerose Hillside Civic Association ♦ Bell Park Manor 

Terrace Community Council ♦ Bowne Park Civic Association ♦ Briarwood Community Association ♦ Cambria Heights Civic Association ♦ Civic 
Association of  Utopia Estates ♦ C.O.M.E.T. (Communities of Maspeth-Elmhurst Together) ♦ Concerned Citizens of Laurelton ♦ Cornucopia 
Society ♦ Creedmoor Civic Association ♦ Deerfield Area Association  ♦ Doug-Bay Manor Civic Association ♦ Douglas Manor Association ♦ 

Douglaston Civic Association ♦ Dutch Kills Civic Assn. of Long Island City ♦ East Flushing Civic Association ♦ Federated Block Associations of 
Laurelton ♦ Federation of Civic Associations of Southeast Queens ♦ Floral Park Community Council ♦ Flushing Heights Civic Association ♦ 

Flushing on the Hill Taxpayers Association ♦ Forest Hills Chamber of Commerce ♦ Forest Hills Crescents Association ♦ Forest Hills-Van Court 
Association ♦ Fresh Meadows Homeowners Association ♦ Georgetown Mews ♦ Glendale Civic Association of Queens ♦ Glen Oaks Village 
Owners, Inc. ♦ Greater Astoria Historical Society ♦ Greater Whitestone Taxpayers Civic Association ♦ Harding Heights Civic Association ♦ 

Hillcrest Estates Civic Association ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #1 ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #2 ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #3 ♦ Hilltop Village Co-Op #4 
♦ Hollis 11423 Block Association ♦ Hollis Hills Civic Association ♦ Holliswood Civic Association ♦ Hollis Park Gardens Civic Association ♦ 

Holly Civic Association♦  Hyde Park Gardens Cooperative ♦ Jackson Heights Beautification Group ♦ Jamaica Estates Association ♦ Jamaica Hill 
Community Association ♦ Juniper Park Civic Association ♦ Kew Gardens Civic Association ♦ Kew Gardens Hills Homeowners Association ♦ 

Kissena Park Civic Association ♦ Little Neck Bay Civic Association ♦ Little Neck Pines ♦ Long Island City Alliance ♦ Malba Civic Association ♦ 
Meadowlark Gardens Owners ♦ Middle Village Property Owners Association ♦ Mitchell Linden Civic Association ♦ Neponsit Property Owners 
Association ♦ Newtown Civic Association ♦ North Bellerose Civic Association ♦ North Flushing Civic Association ♦ North Hills Estates Civic 
Association ♦ Northwest Clearview Homeowners Association ♦ Norwood Civic Association ♦ Oakland Terrace/ Gardens Community Council ♦ 

Off Broadway Homeowners Association ♦  Our Neighborhood Improvement Association  ♦ Parkway Village Historical Society ♦ Queensboro Hill 
Neighborhood Association ♦ Queens Colony Civic Association ♦ Queens Community Civic Corp. ♦ Queens Village Civic Association ♦ 

Ramblersville-Hawtree Civic Association ♦ Richmond Hill Historical Society ♦ Ridgewood Property Owners and Civic Association ♦ Rockaway 
Park Homeowners/ Residents ♦ Rocky Hill Civic Association ♦ Rosedale Civic Association ♦ Royal Ranch Association. ♦ Southeast Queens 

Concerned Neighbors ♦ South Ozone Park West Civic Association ♦ Springfield/Rosedale Community Action Association ♦ Station Road Civic 
Assoc. of Auburndale ♦ Sunnyside Gardens/Harrison Place Homeowners ♦ Surrey Estates Civic Association ♦ Union Turnpike Merchants 

Association ♦ United Forties Civic Association ♦ United Neighbors Civic Association ♦ Waldheim Neighborhood Association ♦ Wayanda Civic 
Association ♦ West Cunningham Park Civic Association ♦ Westmoreland Association ♦ Woodside Community Council


